Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

held on Wednesday 18 May 2016 in the Jubilee room at Bobbington Village Hall at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: Mrs. J Humphries (Chairman) 


Councillors: Mrs. L Jones, Mrs. I Rees, Mrs. J Stanton, M Snelson and W J 
Snelson 
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
1228. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Cllr. R Lewis and County Cllr Edwards.
1229. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

Cllr. W Snelson and Cllr. M Snelson declared an interest in 1231b.
1230. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 20 April 2016, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved.

1231. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Tree Update (Brantley Lane / Crescent)

Copies of various correspondence received had been provided by Rt Hon Gavin Williamson MP, following our request for help. 

Steve Winterflood of South Staffordshire Council had responded stating that he had consulted Steve Dores, Senior Arboricultural Officer, who felt the removal of the tree had a significant detrimental effect on the area.

Rachel Everitt of Housing Plus appeared to acknowledge that the tree was large and difficult to maintain, however, explained they were unable to take action due to the TPO. They would however, perform another site visit. This was that referred to by Cllr. McCardle at the last meeting. The Clerk agreed to speak to Cllr McCardle to obtain an update.

Whilst the Councillors acknowledge that it is a beautiful tree it was agreed that action was needed to take it down. It was suggested something more manageable could be planted in its place. It was noted that the associated costs would be high due to the proximity to the properties.

After further discussion it was agreed to write to Gavin Williamson again and request further advice and details of who to contact in respect of public/environmental health due to the apparent health and damp issues.

b. Affordable Housing
Lesley Birch of Housing Plus had requested the Councillors consider a public consultation with respect to the short listed sites. After discussion it was agreed that two of the sites should be put to public consultation. It was suggested Lesley be invited to a future meeting to discuss the process to ensure the Councillors knew what to expect.
c. 30mph bin stickers

The Clerk had requested further stickers from the PCSO’s however, no response had been received, she will continue to chase.
d. Queens 90th Birthday

Corbett School have decided to change the date of the celebrations to Friday 10 June 2016.
It was suggested that the Chairman and Clerk meet with Mrs Southall and the PTA to further discuss arrangements. However, it was suggested that due to the half term holidays the entry submission dates be changed to Saturday 4 June 2016 at the Village Hall and Monday 6 June 2016 at Corbett School.

Mrs Southall had volunteered to print further flyers for the Parishioners with revised details, although it was agreed the Parish Council could make arrangements. 
e. Tom Butler Cup 2016
The following prizes were agreed in each age category, with the overall winner receiving the Tom Butler Cup. 



1st Place £20 W H Smith Voucher

2nd Place £15 W H Smith Voucher

3rd Place £10 W H Smith Voucher
Mr Andrew Wood, the school’s IT technician will judge the competition.

1232. Civic Award 2016 – request for nominations
Nominations were considered for the Civic Award 2016. After some discussion, it was agreed to recognise the hard work and commitment to the Parish of Bobbington by David and Ann Kimbley. 

David had been a Councillor for a significant number of years prior to leaving the village in 2014, although he remained a Councillor until 2015. Ann has been a Governor of Corbett School for approximately 25 years. Both have supported the Parish in a number of different ways over the years and would be thanked for their contributions.

1233. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
It was noted that the Neighbourhood Highways team had cleared most of the pavement from the Red Lion to the School as requested.

Six Ashes Road – flowing water / drainage
Cllr. Stanton reported that Highways are unable to take any surplus water into the Severn Trent systems and, therefore, the brook was the only solution. This is maintained by the Environment Agency, however, landowner approval would also be required for a pipe to cross the land. The culvert is clear but silted and overflowing. 

The Chairman had received reports of a couple of potholes needing urgent repair, the clerk agreed to provide the contact phone number as opposed to the report a fault website.

Concern was again expressed with respect to the number of cyclists using the roads within the Parish. Various examples of dangerous cycling have already been witnessed this year, with the volume of bikes increasing over the Summer there was concern that someone will be seriously injured or killed.
A discussion took place, which included a summary of the actions taken in the previous year and the responses received. It was agreed that a formal complaint should be lodged with the Police Commissioner, with a copy of the letter being sent to all local cycling clubs.

The Chairman had received a request for a public footpath sign along Whittimere Lane to be replaced. She had contacted the relevant team and made the request.

Simon Griffiths of Staffordshire Highways had confirmed that the works by the Post Office are still pending, unfortunately, he was unable to provide a timescale as to when these will be repaired. With respect to the red tarmac by the Red Lion, works have been raised to have the area “planned out and patched”.
1234. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall
No report available
Corbett School 
No further report to that given in the earlier Annual Parish meeting.
Church of the Holy Cross 
The Chairman reported that the 90th birthday Songs of Praise will take place on 12 June 2016, the PCC are still waiting to hear from many of those invited. A musical concert will be held in church on 8 July 2016.
1235. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

There were no members of the public present.
1236. FINANCE
a. Accounts year ended 31 March 2016

These have now been passed to Bill Hayhurst to complete the internal audit.
b. Review of Risk Management Policy and Risk Assessment

This will be circulated prior to the next meeting.
c. Cheques
There were no payments to approve.
1237. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received - None
b. Responded to:
· PA 16/00271/FUL - The Oak House Six Ashes Road Halfpenny Green Dudley South Staffordshire DY7 5EJ  - Plot 2; No change of use from previous planning approval 15/00121/FUL.  Demolition of former single storey toilet extension complete at 19/03/2016.  Construction of replacement 2 storey dormer bungalow commenced, similar to the previous approval given in the above approval constructed on the same former single storey toilet, kitchen area and plant room. The new current proposal is for a rebuild/replacement/substitute structure for the same residential property use. (Retrospective) – Objections raised with respect to over development of the site.
· PA 16/00272/FUL - The Oak House Six Ashes Road Halfpenny Green Dudley South Staffordshire DY7 5EJ - Plot 1: Retrospective planning application for conversion of part of the former Royal Oak PH. The 3 storey element, proposed internal alterations, minimum demolition, replacement windows, and a new render to finish the external walls. Installation of new foul and storm drains.  Approval required for landscaping (tree planting) boundary fences, and typical window details. The formation of a new private drive and property access.  Repairs to existing pitched roof areas.  Black rainwater pipes. Objections raised with respect to the change of character / appearance given new rendering.
· PA 16/00137/FUL - Devon Cottage Tom Lane Bobbington Stourbridge South Staffordshire DY7 5EN – Two Storey stables tack room and feed room (retrospective) – No objections
· PA 16/00304/FUL – Land at Gospel Ash Road, Bobbington DY7 5EE – Erection of 2 detached houses with garages – No objections, although in green belt, this application would qualify as in-fill

· PA/00214/Aggres - Change of use of established agricultural building to one residential dwelling - Agricultural Building Crab Lane Bobbington South Staffordshire – a lengthy discussion was held with respect to this application. The majority of Councillors (based on a vote of hands) objected to the application as the works

required to undertake the conversion would go beyond those considered to be Permitted Development.
c. Outcomes: South Staffordshire Council apologised for the lack of published outcomes, in future these will be released in a timely manner:
March Decisions

	15/01095/LBC

BOBBINGTON

	Blakelands Country Guest House & Restaurant Six Ashes Road Halfpenny Green Stourbridge South Staffordshire DY7 5DP 
	Remove existing timber framed walkway and pergola and replace with traditional timber framed covered walkway and balcony structures.

	REFUSE


	16/00044/FUL

BOBBINGTON


	The Haven Manor Lane Bobbington Stourbridge South Staffordshire DY7 5EG 
	Rear extension, replacement front extension, new roof-lights and bi-fold doors - resubmission of approved application 15/00339/FUL
	APPROVE Subject to Conditions


	16/00051/FUL

BOBBINGTON


	Blakelands Country Guest House And Restaurant Six Ashes Road Halfpenny Green Stourbridge South Staffordshire DY7 5DP 
	Remove existing timber framed walkway and pergola and replace with traditional timber framed covered walkway and balcony structures.
	REFUSE


	
	
	
	

	16/00073/FUL

BOBBINGTON


	Halfpenny Green Vineyards Tom Lane Bobbington Stourbridge South Staffordshire DY7 5EP 
	Single storey timber animal care unit.
	APPROVE Subject to Conditions


	16/00094/FUL

BOBBINGTON


	Land On The South East Side Of Six Ashes Road Halfpenny Green South Staffordshire DY7 5DP  
	Erection of barn for equestrian use and equestrian storage
	REFUSE


April Decisions

	16/00143/FUL

BOBBINGTON


	2 Brantley Lane Bobbington Staffordshire DY7 5DA   
	Two-storey side extension
	APPROVE Subject to Conditions


It was noted that the recent planning application with respect to Blakelands was rejected by South Staffordshire Council. It is understood that an agent has been engaged to appeal the decision. It was agreed that a letter be sent to the Morgan family offering the Parish Council’s support.

d. Enforcement matters:

An update on was provided by South Staffordshire Council in respect of properties previously reported to them. Enquiries are ongoing with respect to one of those properties. The Chairman agreed to speak with Arif at South Staffordshire Council to provide further details with respect to the background and current issues.

It was noted that excessive noise from a party along Forest Lane had been incurred during recent weeks, it was assumed it was a one off and, therefore, no further action was required.

1238. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Nothing to report.
1239. CORRESPONDENCE
Police Crime report

South Staffordshire Council (SSC) –  Parish Election costs letter from Steve   

        Winterflood

SSC Dog litter bins

Halfpenny Green Air Scouts – letter of thanks

Chairmanship skills training

Staffordshire Police – vehicle security training

Centenary fields programme – commemorating WWI

Blakelands  - notification of fireworks 22/5/16 9:45pm

Circulated by email prior to the meeting:-

South Staffordshire Community Voluntary Action (SSCVA) e-bulletin - 29/4/2016 

VAST - E-bulletins -13/05/16; 29/04/16; 22/04/16

SSC Let’s work together 20/05/16

Matthew Ellis starts new 4 year term as PCC for Staffordshire

Gavin Williamson Newsletter

SPCA Parish Summit questionnaire

Centenary Fields WWI Centenary

SPCA Local councillor training

1240. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
There was no other business.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 15 June 2016
Meeting Closed 8:45pm
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